
 

 

 

Personnel Committee - Board of 
Representatives 
  

Susan Nabel, Chair      Mary Fedeli, Vice Chair 
  

Committee Report  

 
Date: Monday, August 1, 2016 
Time: 5:30 p.m.  
Place: Republican Caucus Room, 4th Floor Government Center, 888 

Washington Boulevard, Stamford, CT 

  
The Personnel Committee met at the above date and time.  In attendance were 
Chair Nabel, Vice Chair Fedeli and Committee Member Reps. DePina, Figueroa, 
McMullen, Miller, Okun and Savage.  Absent or excused was Committee 
Member Rep. McNeil.  Also present was Clemon Williams, Director of Human 
Resources. 
 
Chair Nabel called the meeting to order at 5:31 p.m.   
 
Item No. Description 

 

Committee 
Action 

 
1.  P29.076 REJECTION; Tentative Collective Bargaining 

Agreement with Firefighters Local 786 IAFF. 
07/08/16 – Submitted by Mayor Martin 
07/15/16 – Advisory Opinion issued by Board of 
Finance  
07/18/16 – Held in Committee 9-0-0 
 

Held 

Without objection, Item No. 1 was held until August 8, 2016. 

 

 
2.  P29.077 APPROVAL; Employment Contract with Dr. Jennifer 

Calder as Director of Health. 
07/11/16 – Submitted by Mayor Martin 
07/18/16 – Held in Committee 9-0-0 
 

Approved 8-0-0 

Mr. Williams explained that 

 the contract has been amended to remove the language regarding the residency 
requirement and other language cleanups 

 the position is in the Pay Plan at Level 7, Step 2, which is approximately 
$141,000 

 If the position were being filled by a physician, the ordinance permits a 50% 

http://www.boardofreps.org/data/sites/43/userfiles/committees/personnel/items/2016/p29076_tent_agmt.pdf
http://www.boardofreps.org/data/sites/43/userfiles/committees/personnel/items/2016/p29076_bof_160715.pdf


 

 

salary increase and the position would be at Step 4, resulting in a salary of 
$225,000 

 The City must have a medical doctor on staff to supervise various nurses. This 
role is filled by Dr. Yoon.  Dr. Yoon is paid $3,500 per month as a consultant, so 
the City is saving $41,000 by having him as the medical doctor 

 State law requires Stamford to have a medical director and requires the medical 
director to have a MPH degree. 

 
A motion to approve this agreement was made, seconded and approved by a vote of 8-

0-0 (Reps. Nabel, Fedeli, DePina, Figueroa, McMullen, Miller, Okun and Savage 
in favor). 
 
Chair Nabel adjourned the meeting at 5:43 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Susan Nabel, Chair 
 

This meeting is on video. 

http://cityofstamford.granicus.com/MediaPlayer.php?view_id=14&clip_id=5185

